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THIS IS A QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER, PUBLISHED FOUR TIMES A YEAR.  PLEASE SUBMIT 

ARTICLES YOU WISH TO HAVE CONSIDERED FOR ñSTRAIGHT TALKò TO SHARON HAYES IN 

MICROSOFT WORD FORMAT BY THE DEADLINES GIVEN.  LATE SUBMISSIONS MAY BE 

REVIEWED FOR THE NEXT QUARTERLY PUBLICATION. 

 

EACH DEPARTMENT IS ASKED TO PROVIDE A PARAGRAPH OR TWO SUMMARIZING 

HIGHLIGHTS AND/OR ACCOMPLISHMENTS; PHOTOS ALLOWED, BUT ONLY 1 OR 2 CAN BE 

USED.   

 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO THE CONTINUED SUCCESS OF OUR NEWSLETTER AND YOUR 

TIMELY SUBMISSIONS HELP MAKE THAT POSSIBLE. 

 

Secretary to the Administrator,  

Sharon Hayes 



 

  

  But many times since then, weôve pledged to 

never let that happen again, and to give ALL Veterans the respect 

and honor they deserve.  Over 3 Million Americans served in 

Vietnam between 1955 and 1975 and more than 58,000 gave their 

lives in defense of freedom and democracy. 
 

It may seem unimaginable to young people today, but Vietnam 

Veterans were not always treated with the dignity and respect they 

deserved in the years after the war. Reflecting on the courage and 

valor of Veterans during this 50th Anniversary is a National 

opportunity to help heal the wound this left. At the Greenville VA 

HCC and Morehead City CBOC, our dedicated staff work every 

day on the front lines of a battle to honor, serve, and improve the 

health and well-being of Veterans in Eastern North Carolina. Just 

as our Veterans have done, the men and women of the 

Department of Veterans Affairs step forward and accept the 

mission in the face of stress and limited resources to help those in 

need.   
 

We received a reminder of just how difficult our mission is a few 

weeks ago in California, while we mourned the loss of three 

incredible Veteran Advocates and mental health professionals.  

They dedicated their lives to assisting Veterans and gave their 

lives in service to others. Many of our VA professionals are 

Veterans themselves, who laid down their rifles and picked up GI 

Bills and degrees in Social Work, Pharmacy, Nursing, and other 

allied health professions.  
 

It is important to remember, just as we marked the 50th Anniversary 

of the end of the Vietnam War, we marked the 15th Anniversary of 

the Iraq War.  Weôre still a nation at war, and that has long lasting 

consequences on the health and well-being of many. 
 

 

Words From Our Administrator   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On March 29, 2018, we paused to remember 

the sacrifice and honor of our Vietnam War 

Veterans.  We remember those killed in action, 

pray for those who are still missing, and 

Welcome Home those with us today.  After 

Vietnam, many endured a great national 

shame. 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR VETERANS, 

 

 

 

 

OUR HEROES, 

 

 

 

 

OUR MISSION 

 

 

However, it is our mission to provide the support and care needed 

to thrive in the years after the battle has been borne.  We do that 

here in Greenville and Morehead City, second to none!  
 

Dr. Olive Cyrus, Dr. Amba Jonnalagadda, and I would like to thank 

you from the bottom of our hearts for all you do, because we simply 

do not thank you enough.  To our Veterans, thank you for your 

service and WELCOME HOME. To our staff, thank you for the 

dedication you display day after day.  You continue to ensure that 

VA is here to stay and our Veterans will receive world-class 

healthcare, close to home in Eastern NC.  

 

Thank you,  

Jonathan P. Forte, FACHE 

Administrator, GVHCC/MHCBOC 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

New Permanent and 

Affordable Rental 

Housing for Veterans 

 

 

Ending Veteran 

homelessness is an 

important goal of the U.S. 

Department of Housing and 

Urban Development (HUD), 

Department of Veteran 

Affairs, Pitt County, City of 

Greenville, The Housing 

Authority of the City of 

Greenville, and 

Groundbreaking, LLC.   

 

Working collaboratively, we 

are expanding the number 

of housing units and 

services that are aligned 

with intervention resources. 

 

 

Contact: 

Veteran Affairs at  

(252) 830-2149, Ext. 3115 

 

 

Housing Authority of the 

City of Greenville 

(252) 329-4008 

 

Call Today! 

 

 

 
Honor Ridge 

1400 Thomas Langston Road 

Greenville, North  Carolina 
 

 

 

 

 

Honor Ridge Grand Opening 

The Grand Opening for the first 

Veteranôs housing complex in the 

Greenville/Winterville area was 

held on March 21st at 2PM.  
 

 

 

Photo: GreenvilleNC.gov  

The Grand Opening was for the 

first 3 phases of 7-unit apartments. 

14 of the housing units have been 

allocated to Veterans in the 

HUD/VASH program and will 

greatly improve the quality of life 

of Veterans in this program and 

Eastern NC.  

 

The final project will have 98 

housing units, 11 more phases will 

be built in the future.  

 

.   

  
Honor Ridge  

Honor Ridge housing complex 
provides 14 units of project-based 
rental assistance vouchers 
through the Housing Authority of 
the City of Greenville (HACG).  
Qualified Veterans and their 
families will have a safe and 
decent place to live while 
receiving expert case 
management services from the 
V.A.  Veterans will address the 
root causes of their 
homelessness and receive 
assistance with returning to a 
self-sufficient lifestyle.  

Development Facts 

Buildings: Two 7-unit buildings (14 units) 

Bedroom Size: 1, 2, & 3 bedroom units 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo: GreenvilleNC.gov  

 

 

 

 

New Veteran Housing - Honor Ridge 

Source: Honor Ridge Brochure, Greenville VA HUD/VASH Program and GreenvilleNC.gov 

Greenvilleôs New 
Veteran Housing 
Complex 

To receive assistance through this 

program, Veterans must first contact 

Greenvilleôs VA Health Care Center 

for eligibility purposes and referral to 

HACG. 
 



 

 

  
 

WALKING 

FOR 

A 

GOOD 

CAUSE 

 

 

 

COME  

 

JOIN US! 

 

 

 

BE A PART 

OF 

THE 

EIGHTH ANNUAL 

V2K 

 

 

 

MAY 16, 2018 

 

 

Greenville VA 2k Event  

VA 2k Event 

On May 16, 2018 from 11:00AM to 2:00PM, the Greenville VA 

Health Care Center will be hosting its annual VA 2K event.  This 

national annual event looks to encourage wellness among the staff, 

Veterans and to raise awareness about hunger among our Veterans. 

 

During the event, Veterans or staff can donate non-perishable food 

items when they register for the event.  These items will go directly 

to the Veterans Food Pantry which supports Veterans in need at the 

Greenville VA Health Care Center.   

Keep in mind, this Food Pantry is available to any Veteran that need 

food items due to emergencies, financial strain, or other conditions.  

If the weather permits, we will walk two laps around the entire Health 

Care Center perimeter.  In case of inclement weather, the 

participants will walk 13 laps upstairs.  Mr. Alex Averell, Outreach 

Social Worker will be the primary point of contact for this event.  We 

hope to make this a fun time, so we encourage you to come walk for 

a worthy cause. 

 

If you have additional questions, please contact: 

Alex at (252) 830-2149, ext. 3348 or Candace at ext. 3115. 

.   

Candace Parker 

HUD/VASH Social Worker 

 



 

 

  

Greenville HCC ï Heart Health Day  

Morehead CBOC Heart Health Day 

FEBRUARY IS 

AMERICAN HEART 

MONTH 

 

WHAT IS AMERICAN 

HEART MONTH? 

American Heart 
Month, a federally 

designated event, is 
an ideal time to 

remind Americans to 
focus on their hearts 
and encourage them 
to get their families, 

friends and 
communities 

involved. 

 
The biggest part of 

living healthy comes 
down to simply 
making healthy 

choices. While you 
canôt change things 
like age and family 
history, the good 
news is that even 

modest changes to 
your diet and lifestyle 

can improve your 
heart health and 

lower your risk by as 
much as 80 percent.  

Article Source: American Heart 

Association Newsroom 

Morehead Staff 
Goes Red for 
Heart Health Day 

Why Go Red?  
 
Cardiovascular 
disease in the U.S. 
kill approximately 
one woman every 
80 seconds. The 
good news is that 
80 percent of 
cardiac events may 
be prevented with 
education and 
lifestyle changes.  

Know Your 
Numbers 

 
Five numbers, that 
all women should 
know to take control 
of their heart health 
are: Total 
Cholesterol, HDL 
(good) Cholesterol, 
Blood Pressure, 
Blood Sugar and 
Body Mass Index 
(BMI).  

Knowing these 
numbers can help 
women and their 
healthcare provider 
determine their risk 
for developing 
cardiovascular 
diseases. Itôs time 
for all women to 
learn the most 
critical numbers in 
their life ð their 
hearts depend on it. 

Article source: goredforwomen.org 

Heart Health Awareness 



 

 

 

 

 

   

  

   

    

Womenôs History Month   

 

On Friday, March 16, 2018 

women of the Greenville 

HCC and Morehead CBOC 

gathered in celebration of 

International Womenôs Day. 

 

Dr. Olive Cyrus spoke on 

ñPress for Progressò which 

was this yearôs campaign 

theme.  She encouraged 

women to go the extra mile, 

succeed in life and ignite 

positive change. She 

shared her own story which 

was a powerful yet 

inspirational rendition of 

growing up in the U.S. 

Virgin Islands. 

 

A special presentation was 

given by Ms. Sharon Hayes, 

Secretary to the 

Administrator.  She shared 

a poem written by herself 

entitled: ñYes, We Are 

Womenò, coupled with a 

Power Point Presentation.  

Ms. Hayes always 

captivates listeners with her 

riveting poetic expression. 

 

 

Women from both locations 

listened intently but enjoyed 

this refreshing and 

enlightening 

commemoration to 

Womenôs History Month at 

the Greenville VA Health 

Care Center. 

 

Secretary, to the Administrator 

Sharon Hayes 


